
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,                                  October to November 2018

We have been praying for each of you and for the USA, especially with all the recent storms, hurricanes, etc 
that have been happening and that all of this will have all of us see how frail we really are and that we really 
do not have a promise that we will see tomorrow and that we will realize that the only thing that really 
matters in this life is that we prepare to stand before the Lord Jesus Christ. 

We praise the Lord that after several years of praying with Wiang Ping Baptist Church about people that 
have stopped coming to the church services for several years that some of them have started coming back. 
Some of these people are people that were already coming to Wiang Ping Baptist Church, when we first 
arrived here in Thailand. One of these has said in the past that they did not believe anymore that there was a 
God but now it seems like they have accepted that the things that have happened in their life was because 
they did not follow the Lord. Please pray because as we all know, satan does not want these people to return 
to the Lord and will try to stop them. We rejoice that recently 5 people have made professions of faith in the 
Lord Jesus Christ but its unreal how satan immediately starts working to keep people from being faithful to 
the Lord. One lady is like an assistant manager at the place she works and before she hardly ever had to 
work on Sundays but once she made a profession of faith and started coming to the services and started 
trying to get her husband to come to church, things started happening at her work and she has been having 
to work Sundays for the past couple of weeks. Please pray that things will get worked out at her job and that 
her husband will come to church with her.

Please continue to pray for the students in Samuel's House Bible and Leadership Training School of Wiang 
Ping Baptist Church as we are faithfully preaching and teaching the Word of God to them and are trying to 
help them understand that the greatest need in their lives is to fully surrender to the Lord and allow Him to 
lead there lives.  One of the student's parents has surrendered their lives to be used of the Lord and has 
moved to Wiang Ping Baptist Church to be trained for the work of the ministry but this has not been without 
opposition. They have only been at the church for almost two weeks, when Gaan, the husband had an 
accident while doing some work at the church. We praise the Lord that He protected Gaan, because Gaan 
   could have been killed or severely injured, and those working with him at that time could have been killed 
    or severely injured. We praise the Lord that He has helped Gaan recover quickly and he is almost fully 
     recovered. Pray for Gaan and his wife as they are helping here in the ministry of the school and the church.

      Please also pray as we are gearing up for the Christmas outreaches in the churches here. 
               
           For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand, 
                  Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain



This is at the annual Independent Baptist Church Camp and this year we were able to take the most people, we have ever taken 
from Lanna Baptist Church and Wiang Ping Baptist Church.

The youth singing 
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services.


